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Reeseville Police
Depariment

partment will no longer

Reeseville will be con-
tracting with the Dodge
County Sheriff's Depart-
ment for local ordinance
and law enforcement ser-
vices. For emergencies,
dial 911 for all other calls/
non-eginergencies, pleass
call the Dodge County
Sheriff's Office at g20-
386-3726. (Please note,
the former police depart-
ment phone line will no
longer work)

To submit and article or
advertisement please email ;

reesevillereview@gmail.com 2

--------------------------------

The advertisements and
articles included in this

the editor.

| Village of Reesevil
The Reeseville Police De- §
| The Village of Reeseville Board

be staffed. Effective Janu- § yneetings are held on the 2nd Thurs-

ary 1, 2022 the Village of day of each month beginning at 6:30
| p.m. Public comments are heard for
i the first 15 minutes of each meeting.

| All Village residents are welcome. If

you wish to add something to the

¥ agenda please contact the Village

Clerk. Meeting minutes will be
printed in this newsletter, however
they are not official until approval at
the following monthly meeting.

The Clerk-Treasurer, Margaret
Schmidt, is available in the Clerk’s
office, 214 Firehouse Drive. Her
office hours are Monday and
Thursday gam - 5pm and Satur-
day 10am - 4pm. Please reach out
if you need assistance.

(608) 575-3097
clerk@vi.reeseville.wi.gov

The Clerk wishes to ask all
water/sewer customners to update
billing information to include PO
Box numbers as the post office is
now requiring this. If Village resi-
dents wish to pay water/sewer bills
in cash, please drop these cash pay-

4 ments off at the Village Clerks office.

Also, please try to have exact amount
because the Clerk cannot make
change.

Anyone interested in working the
 polls for elections should contact the

newsletter are at the dis- § Village Clerk for more details. You

do not necessary express § ijork @vi reeseville.wi.gov or by call-
the views of the Village or ing 1-608-575-3097

le Housekeeping

Dog and Poultry

Heensing

Dog and Poultry licenses were due
March 31. There will be a late fee
after 3/31 and a citation may be
issued for non licensed dogs. Own-
ers should contact the Clerk-
Treasurer if their dog has passed
away or has been rehomed. Appli-
cations are available at
www.reeseville.com or the library.
Trash Collection

The Village Board would like to
remind everyone to put trash cans
out no more than 24 hours before
scheduled collection. Cans should
be brought in as soon as possible,
Badgerland requests that cans be
three feet apart so they can pick
up the cans without knocking oth-
€r cans over.

VILLAGE OF REESEVILLLE
BRUSH/YARD WASTE SITE

Village Residents Only
No Contractors
No Bags
No Construction Materials
No furniture

Violators Will Be Prosecuted!

You may bring your brush and
yard waste on the first and third
Saturday of the month (unless it is
a holiday) from 8:00 to 11:00.
Proof of residence is required
eg: driver Heense or utility bill.

The site is located at the old burn
site by the Sewer plant.
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Proudly Presents BINGO Night @
The Reeseville Community Center
406 N. Main Street, Reeseville Wi 53579

January 8, 2023
February 12, 2023
March 12, 2023
April 9, 2023
May 14, 2023
June 11, 2023
July 9, 2023
August 13, 2023
September 10, 2023
October 8, 2023
November 12, 2023
December 10, 2023
Doors Gpen at 4:00pm
First Game Begins at 5:30pm

15 games will be played
Plus 1 Progressive game

*Food & Refreshments will be
available fnr purchase*

"-"‘f'.-."_'-__‘spansmed by the Reesewﬂe Fire Service Corp
" Benef‘ttmg (:LR Fire Aﬂd Rasr:ue



September 2023

WATER BILLS

ALL PAST-DUE WATER BILLS HEED TO BE PAID T0 AvaID
DISCOHRELTION FRDM SERVICE.
RLL CHAREES MEST BE PAID T0 RESTORE SERVICE AND THERE
1§ A CHARGE FOR THIS.
PLEASE REACH 807 TO THE VILLAGE SLERK-TREASURER
FOR ASSISTANEE.

REESEVILLE REVIEWY

ANNUAL TURKEY DINNER

” PJ.G..GEEI .
FUNDRAISER

Immanuel Lutheran Church, 210 Lincoln Ave-
nue in Reeseville will be serving their annual
turkey dinner on Sunday, Gctober 1 ST,
2023, from 11:00 a.m. untii 1:00 p.m.
This year’s dinner will again be CARRY-QUT
ONLY. Each carry-out will contain roast tur-
key, homemade mashed potatoes, gravy, stuff-
ing, vegetable, cranberries, dinner rolls and
colestaw. Also included will be your choice of
either pumpkin, apple or cherry pie. Each car-
ry out will cost $13.00.

Pre-orders are strongly encouraged and may
be ordered by ealling the church at 920-g27~
5734. Phone orders will be accepted through
Friday, September 29.

Walk-up orders placed on the day of the din-
ner will be filled only if food is still available.

First Day of School
September 5
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Reeseville Public Library
216 5 Main Street ¢27-7360 M-F 12:30-6
wiwvwv.reeseville Iibvius

Afternoon art
with Morgana

Morgana will be leading
an art program on Sep-
tember 13 at 4pm. Sign
up at the library.

Enter to win a lap
top compuier

Check something out

| and enter to win an HP

Elitebook 8440.
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FIRST UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

Larry Ludtke, organist at First United Church of Christ, 106 Washington
St, will be honored on Sunday, September 17 during the 10:00 am
worship service, marking 40 years of musical leadership at our church.

First Church has been blessed these years with Larry's faithfulness, his
virtuosity at the organ, and his willingness to take an so many other
details of this church’s operation. It is rare that these qualities are
embodied in one individual.

Everyone is invited o join us on this special day. Larry has been an
important asset to our church, the entire community, and beyond. His
passion for music touched students while he was the band director at
Lowell-Reeseville/Dodgeland Schools for 33 years. His talent is
showcased every Decermnber as we host the Repeat the Sounding Joy
recital. The beautiful music he shares with us every Sunday is a
blessing to this congregation. He is more than an organist..he is a very
special friend to both our members and to the community. We are
grateful for his willingness to share his God given talent with us and
ook forward to our continued ministry with him,

Please make plans to join us as we honor Larry Ludtke
on September17th at 10 am.

There will be a potiuck meal in Fellowship Hall
following the morning worship. Sandwiches and
beverages will he provided.
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RE LSE \”H i H
FARMERS/FLEEA
MA RM L1

406 N. Main St, Reeseville, W
(Community center/by Basketball area)

May 2023 - October 2023
Dates: July 30th 2023
August 13th 2023
August 27th 2023
September 10th 2023
September 24th 2023 ¢
October 8th 2023
October 22nd 2028_&_
Will also have:
Brats = $3.00
Hamburgers = $2.50
Hot dogs = $1.50
Chips =.75
Soda = $1.00
Water=.75

"Someone elses Junk is always someone :
else's Treasure”

COME CHECK IT OUTH
Questions/Comments call
(920) 318-3250
Bring own tables and
shelters
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¥rom The Editor

Advertisements and articles for submission to
the newsletter may be emailed to reesevil-
lereview@gmail.com. All submissions must be
received by 5pm on the 25th of each month to
be included in the following month’s news.

Advertisement Prices
Small ad: $5/line

3 line minimum
Business card: $25
1/4 page ad: $40
1/2 page ad: $50
Full page ad: $70

All fees due in advance. Design fees to be nego-
tiated and billed separately. Contact the editor
for details. Design fees to be negotiated and
billed separately. Contact the editor for details.

Ilnn}anuel Lutheran Churdx
210 Lincoln Avenue

Reeseville, WI 53579

Pastor Don Steinherg

920-927-5734

Sunday worship service with Communion at g
a.m.

Sunday School classes for children ages 4
through 8TH grade and Adult Bible Class meet
from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. in our Fellowship

Hall.

Registration for the 2023~2024 Sunday School
term is on-going. Please contact the church of-
fice at the phone number noted above to receive a
registration form.

Come and join us on Sunday, September 10,
for our "Welcome Back"” Sunday celebration in
observance of the return of our Christian Educa- :
tion classes. Donuts and drinks will be served
after church that Sunday. Come and get to know !

see someone that you already know.

First United Chiurch of Christ
The corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave
Pastor Carrie

First United Church of Christ is located on the
corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave in Reese-
ville. Sunday services begin at 10am. We have
Holy Communion on the first Sunday of every
month. We practice open Communion and wel-
come ail who believe in our Lord Jesus Christ to
partake in Communion with us.

Ours is a worship service of love and friendship
and we would truly like to have you join us! We
hope to see you soon!

Find us on Facebook: “First United
Church of Christ Reeseville Wi” and alsc
on YouTube: “First United Church of
Christ Reeseville WI”.

 Plan now to attend our annual Turkey Dinner

fundraiser which will be held on Sunday, Octo-
ber 1.

As always, everyone who is reading these words
is welcome to take part in any of the worship ser- |
vices, learning events and other activities held at
,our church. We hope to see you among us very
 soon!

|
us and let us get to know you. Chances are you'll {

Z
|
|
|
|
|
.




PROCEEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
August 10, 2023
A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County,
Wisconsin, was held in open session on August 10, 2023, and called to order by Village
President, Brian Miller, at 5:30pm. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Roll call was taken, and
the following Trustees were gresent, Anna Volkova, Dave Sriow, Jim Bubtitz, Jacob Pacala, Kevin
Hankes, Chery! Goodrich.
Notice of the meeting was given to the public at least 48 hours prior to the meeting by posting
the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reesevilie Post Office.
Jim Bublitz made a motion to approve the consent agenda, the motion was seconded by Kevin
Hankes, and the motion carried.
Public comment: Jog Mauseth asked the boards permission to take the tree down on the
boulevard. The tree had a big limb come down in a recent storm, and the tree is rotten in the
center. Joe Mauseth had researched the ordinance and state statue, and after researching the
information would iike the approval of the viltage board to have the rest of the tree taken
dowr. Brian Miller village president gave loe the approval to take down the rotten tree, and the
village board Anna Volkova, Cheryl Goodrich, Dave Snow, Jim Bublitz and Keving Hankes all
agreed, Jacob Pacala was not present for this part of the board meeting.
Dave Fields from Beaver Dam Is the potential buyer for the property of 500 South Main Street,
Dave expressed to the board that he is interested in buying the property but would need the
property to be rezoned for him to get the loan. Dave let the board know he has been working
on cleaning up the property, and his plans for the property would be to restore the building and
make it habitable. Dave Snow asked if they would just be living there, and Dave Fields said yes,
he plans on living there with his wife. The public property committes had an earlier meeting
and recommended moving forward to potentially rezone the property.
item # 11a on the agenda was moved up with the board’s approval. Donna from Dodge County
Housing Authority was present to give an update on the PILOT, the program is moving along,
still working out details. Donna handed out the Income Approach to Value for the Reeseville
Housing Development. Tom with the PILOT explained the Income Approach to Value handout
to the board, and the difference with the cap rate. The board asked questions and has
scheduled a Finance and Personne! Committes meeting for August 22, at Spm to discuss more
with Donna and Torm regarding the Pilot.
Mo Engineer Report
Police Report: Sergent Derek Tritt was present to give the police report, total hours worked for
the month of July were 42, total incidents were 33 and 30 total non-centract incidents. The calls
consisted of building/area check, welfare check, ordinance violation, assist agency, traffic, gas
drive off, animal, and parking. A handout from the Dodge County Sheriff’s Office was given to
each board member regarding ficense ptate readers. The county is currently in the process of
implementing the installation of automatic license plate readers throughout the county. Thesa
new technologies are being used throughout the entire country and they have greatly assisted
law enforcernent in solving crimes and recovering stolen property. The cost per camera is
52,750.00 per year. The county is reaching out to our Jecal businesses and community



stakeholders for donations to help offset the cost of these large-scale budget items. All who
donate will be recognized publicly via our sheriff’s office app and social media pages.

{1R Report: No report availabie. lim Bublitz and Jake Pacala will be sweeping out the station
with the police car and Lifestar vehicle in to help tidy up things. lim Bublitz informed the board
the police squad will be in the garage on August 28" for recall repairs.

National Night Qut: fim Bublitz reported the attendance was down slightly. lim thanked
everyone who attended and everyone who worked to make the night successful. Yim Bublitz
and Jacob Pacala will be heading up the committee for next vear.

Library Reportf: A motion was made by Dave Snow to appoint Jacob Pacala as the new liaison to
the library/village board representative, the motion was seconded by Jim Bublitz, metion
carried, lacob Pacala reported that all members of the library board are approved by the vitlage
board, and the Library Director is approved by the library board. Jacob Pacala informed the
village board he didn’t have any updates on the library foundation and will be contacting
basement companies to check the foundation out and will have a report next month,

Utility Report: Ken Hankes reported a water leak on North Main Street, Ken thought it seemed
to be coming from a valve, they turned the water valve off and it still was leaking, so Ken will be
calling Town & Country to come out. Ken reported Well #1 the phosphate scale went bad, and
it still is under warranty and parts are ordered. Ken went over the estimates with the board for
a new generator, the first estimate was from United for $29,900.00 and the second estimate
was from Rhodes Electric for $24,500.00, the estimates include instafiation. A motion was made
by Hm Bublitz to accept/hire Rhodes Electric for $24, 500.00, the motion was seconded by
Cheryl Goodrich, motion carried, Ken reported he signed up with Wisconsin Rural Water
schooling in October from the 9% — 12%, each class cost $110.00 each and then on October 17t
will be the exam review and the cost for that class is $110.00. Margaret Schmidt Clark-
Treasurer will get Ken’s classes and hotel expenses taken care of by Saturday August 12, 2023.
The board told Ken to flush alt the fire hydrants, because they haven'i been done yet.

Streets and Alleys: The streets and Alley Committee meeting wilt be hefd on August 21, 2023, at
2prn to discuss snow plowing bids for 2023-2024 seasan, US Cellular contract, and future street
project projections. Ken Hankes reported that he hasn’t heard anything about having the
streets cleaned and will check with other companies. The lines on the street at the community
center for parking need to be painted and Ken will work on getting this done. Jacob Pacata gave
a brief update on mailboxes and home delivery; lacab will be checking into this more.

Finance and Personnel Report: New Commitiee Reassignments were made out by Village
President Brian Miller.

Protection Personnel Property Chairman Kevin Hankes  Dave Snow Cheryl Goodrich

Utility/Streets & Alleys Chairman lacob Patala  Dave Snow AnnaVolkova  Cheryl Goadrich
Public Health and Wellare Chairman lim Bublitz Jake Pacala Anna Valkova

Finance & Personnet Chairman Dave Show Jim Bublitz Cheryl Goadrich

Public Property Chairman Annza Volkova Jacob Pacala Kevin Hankes

First Responders Representative  Dave Snow



A motion was made by Dave Snow to approve renewing the loan documents for $251,219.97,
the motion was seconded by lim Bublitz, motion carried,

Dave Snow reported for the Finance and Personnel committee, on the reviews of Clerk-
Treasurer Margaret Schmidt and DPW Kenneth Hankes, and the committee members feel
Margaret and Kenneth are doing a good job and encouraged hoth individual to keep up the
good work.

Clerk Update: Margaret Schmidt reported on the schooling the week of July 17-21, 2023,
Margaret said it was well worth the week training and learned several new things and look
forward to next years training. Margaret also attended a 2-hour class on the 26% of July and
learned several new things from those classes. Margaret reported to the board that we had
several past due water/sewer bills and Margaret sent out disconnection notices on the 7th of
August, ang customers have 10 days to pay or make payment arrangements or their sesvices
will be disconnected. The board agreed if the bills were not paid to shut their services off.
Letter OFf Intent Notification: The board reviewed the Letter of intent Notification for land
division in the Town of Lowel}, Dave Snow made a motion to send the letter back as no
recormendation from the viffage of Reeseville, Jim Bublitz seconded the motion, motion
carried.

Public Property: Village property maintenance Jim Bublitz and Ken Hankes have been going
around and checking village buildings for maintenance updates before budget time. Jim Bublitz
contacted the hospital about selling the library building, Jim will wait to hear back from the
hospital. Jim Bublitz made a motion to let the library store some fimited items in the back office
behind clerks’ office and to keep that as an office space, the motion was seconded by Anna
volkova, motion carried. The shed door at the village cemetery building has been repaired, The
brush pile is getting full after the recent storm damage, the board discussed checking out the
chipper to see if we can mulch up some of the brush. Jacob Pacata reported cleaning out the
little creek at the park of all kinds of debris. Farmers Market is going well, and vendors are
happy with sales.

Community Center report: The board reviewed the financiat and bookings report.

Recreation report: Anna Volkova reported she contacted another playground equipment
company but will be staying with the first company she has been working with.

Future agenda items: Pilot, Electronic recycling, Contract with Hospital, US Celtular Contract
A motion to approve paying the bills was made by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Jake Pacalg,
motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Kevin Hankes,
motion carried.

Margaret Schmidt Clerk-Treasurer

The minutes are not approved by the village board until the foliowing meeting.



